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                                                        Success Through Learning 
Parents and friends of Caragabal Public School 
 
Our presentation night was again a big success with all of us at 
Caragabal Public School. Thank you to everyone who attended. 
The students love the audience. Some of the pictures are below. 

  

Margaret 
Carey, 
Principal of 
THLHS 
presented 
Tom with 
the 
Citizenship 
award. 

 
Jen Napier, P&C 
giving Zarah the 
P&C sports 
encouragement 
award and Maree 
Angus, Director of 
Public Schools 
presenting to Angus 
the Directors award.   

 

 
 
Mathletics awards 
Bronze certificates went to Billie, Jacory, Tully, Halle and Jayden 
who received his first certificate. Silver awards went to Sadie, 
Penny and Polly. Highest scorer this week was Tully with 1380 
points. Jayden and Billie both received 1230. 
 
Thank You 
This is our last newsletter for 2013. The first newsletter for 2014 
will be 28th January.  Farewell from myself, Jenny, Sue and Reg. 
We wish the incoming staff all the best and offer our support. 
Thank you to the parents and the community for your support 
over the years. For me it has been a great experience and 
Caragabal will always be a very special place with extra special 
people. 

          Playgroup Weekly Events 
 
Bears bush bus          Monday 1.30 
 
Preschool                   Tuesday and  
 
                                     Friday 9.15 – 3.15 
________________________________________ 
This Week        December 
 
Tuesday 17th        Big Day Out – Parkes  Depart 8.30 
 
Wednesday 18th    Last Day 2013 
 
2014   
 
Tuesday 28th         School Development Day-  
                               Teachers.  
 
Wednesday 29th   Students commence for 2014 
 
Thursday 6th         Forbes Small Schools Swimming  
                              Carnival @  Forbes 
 
Monday  10th        Swimming Carnival Quandialla 
________________________________________ 
 

 

Last week we 
finished our 
Intensive swimming 
program. The older 
students are now 
capable of swimming 
over 1km. Everyone 
improved in the two 
weeks of lessons 

 
Merry Christmas and a prosperous and happy New Year from 
all of us at Caragabal Public School.    
 
Cheers,    
Caragabal Staff 

 
 
 
 

mailto:caragabal-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
 

“Christmas gift suggestions: To your enemy, 
forgiveness. To an opponent, tolerance. To a 

friend, your heart. To a customer, service. To 
all, charity. To every child, a good example.  

To yourself, respect.”  
Oren Arnold 

 
Caragabal Country Golf Club 

 
 
DUTY ROSTER: 
Sunday 22/12/13:  Jason Kellahan, Wade Death & 
Paul Lynch 
 
GOLF:  
 
Following the AGM yearly membership fees are now 
due for the 2013/2014 year.  Current membership 
fees as passed at the meeting are; 
                 Registered Player: $110.00 
                 Social Members   : $  55.00 
                 Junior Members  : $  11.00 
Fees can be paid either at the club or to the 
Treasurer Peter Toole. 
 

BOWLS:  
 

Please Note New Social Bowls  
Times & Dates. 

 
Sundays will start at 5.00pm. 

New Thursdays will start at 6.00pm 
 

From all the members of the 
Caragabal Country Club we wish you all a safe 

Christmas & New Year! 
 

Royal Hotel News 
 
**Dining Room Open this Saturday** 
 
 
Meals are still available at the pub 

in convenient containers. 
For those of you who feel like a 

night off cooking!! 
 
 
Café Hours:   
 

6.30pm – 7.30pm – 
Wednesday & Saturday 

Select menu – phone orders accepted 
6.30pm – 9.00pm – Friday 

Full menu available 
 
 
Coffee Shop:  NOW OPEN and serving freshly 
ground and brewed coffee to drink in or take 
away. 
 

Xmas Functions:  The pub can 
cater for end of year functions.  Please phone to 
see what Melissa & Sue can do for you. 
 
 

 
At the Pub Sunday 26th January 2014. 

Yabby Competition & Races 
 

 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year! 

 
Look forward to seeing you at the Pub 

 

Grant & Melissa 
 



ANGLICAN CHURCH SERVICES 
~ 

Sunday, 15th December 
11.30a.m. Christmas Service, St Peter’s 

Caragabal 
With carols, kids time and kids’ activities 

Christmas Eve Family Service 6pm 
Followed by BBQ in backyard of Rectory 

~ 
Parish Priest: Reverend Michael Pailthorpe 

6343 1097 
grenfellanglican@bigpond.com 

~ 
Caragabal Warden: Kim Whitechurch 

6383 3546 
~ 

No January service. 
 

 
Caragabal Post Agency: 

 
Hours: 2.30pm to 5.00pm 

Monday Wednesday Friday 

 
 

Stamps, post packs and parcel posting is available at the 
PO Agency Caragabal. 

 

+++++++++*Tai Chi For Health 
 

The Last Tai Chi Lesson for the year is this 
Wednesday 18th December 2013  

at Community room at the school starting at 
8.30am 

 
 Helen & the Grenfell Community Health Centre 
would like to wish you all a Merry Christmas & a 

Healthy New Year! 
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

The Lions Xmas cakes $15.00 and Xmas 
puddings $11.00 are now for sale. 

See Melissa at the Pub, Larry at Delta or 
contact Rob or Dixie on 6347 5341 or Rob 

on 0427 475221 for orders. 
 

Lions help those who are less fortunate 
than ourselves 

 
 

 
 

Merry Christmas to all 
and a Happy New Year 

from  
Larry & Delta 
Agribusiness 

 
 

 REMINDER 
Fire Permits are required from 1st October 
2013 until 31st March 2014 for the lighting 

of ALL FIRES.  
 
 
 

https://staffowa.det.nsw.edu.au/owa/redir.aspx?C=ed45a732763049dc94c47c3bb6690083&URL=mailto%3agrenfellanglican%40bigpond.com


 
HALL NEWS 

 
Thank you to everyone who 
attended the Hall Christmas 

party.  The committee are happy 
to announce that they have made 
over $400.00 from the generosity 

of the Community.  
 

Thank you also to Santa Claus & 
the Easter Bunny for making an 

appearance. 
 

 
 

Breakfast will start @ 7.30am 
 

BBQ at the Pub starting @ 
5.30pm. 

 
Kids please bring your 

swimmers and a towel as 
there will be water activities. 

 
There will also be a Raffle 

&  
Chocolate Wheel 

 

Dixie, Donna & all 
the Hall committee would like 

to wish you all a Merry 
Christmas and a happy New 

Year. 
 
 

 

CWA REPORT NOVEMBER AND 
DECEMBER 

 
Those who attended the Melbourne Cup day 
reported an enjoyable afternoon. It was lovely 
to see Dianna back with us and hear of her 
travels. Thanks for those who assisted with the 
sweeps, prizes and Sue for the catering. 
 
The raffle was drawn by Debbie Prior and Jan 
Diprose was delighted to be the winner. Half of 
the money raised was presented to the Hall 
Committee in December. 
 
At the South West Group Annual meeting we 
were delighted to hear that Angus Troth and 
Jayden Hart won prizes for the Moroccan 
posters and flag colouring competition. 
 
We were disappointed that a blackout disrupted 
our December shopping expedition. At a brief 
meeting on the bus we were delighted to hear 
that Jack Ray had received a Jopling Education 
Grant. Congratulations Jack and we wish you 
well at Yanco.  
 
We also farewelled and thanked Fran and Judy, 
who have both been invaluable in our first two 
years of being a branch. 
 
We are now up to 11 members, but it is not too 
late to pay your membership. We are still 
saving tea bag labels. 
 
If anyone is interested in going to Canberra in 
February to learn more about Botswanna, 2014 
country of study, please contact Helen. The 
details are in the CWA newsletter and bookings 
close the end of January. 
 
It is anticipated our first meeting for 2014 will 
be on Wednesday 5th February, details to 
follow. 

Have a safe and happy Christmas  



 

 
LET’S INVESTIGATE 

 
The Grenfell Public Library invites everyone to 
join its 2013/14 All-age Summer Reading Club.  
Members of the Club are challenged to read 
ten books of suitable level of difficulty 
between 12th December and 29th January.  
Reading Club kits will be available from the 
library from 12th December or children can sign 
up for the National Summer Reading Club online 
at www.summerreadingclub.org.au where there 
are feature interviews and blogs, an online 
Gallery to which artwork can be posted and 
special writing activities with national prizes.  
It is also hoped to have activities within the 
library during the week of 6-10th January. 
For more information ring Anne on 63 431 134. 
 

 
 

Something to share with the 
Community.  

 
The Santa Mailbox Competition is a fun idea 
and my kids enjoy the challenge,  but what 
makes it even better is to put a smile on a 

strangers face.  
 

We received this note in our mailbox after 
putting up our Santa.  

 

 
 

Merry Christmas to all from Reggie 

 
 

CHOC-HONEYCOMB ICE-CREAM PUDDING 
 

Make dessert the centerpiece this Christmas with a show- 
stopping ice-cream pudding that’s delicious and easy to 

make ahead! 
 

1 ½ x 300g packets chocolate sponge rolls  
2 litres hokey pokey ice-cream, softened 
2 x 55g Violet crumble bars, roughly chopped 
1/3 cup dry roasted hazelnuts, chopped 
180g block white chocolate, chopped 
1/3 cup thickened cream 
Halved strawberries, white chocolate curls and  silver 
cachous, to decorate. 
 

1. Line an 8 cup capacity pudding basin with plastic 
wrap.  Cut chocolate rolls into 1cm thick slices.  
Reserve 4 slices.  Line base and side of prepared 
pan with remaining cake slices, trimming to fit. 

2. Place ice-cream in a bowl.  Fold in Violet 
Crumble and hazelnuts.  Spoon into prepared 
pan.  Level top with a spatula.  Arrange reserved 
cake slices on top of ice-cream, pressing slightly 
to secure.  Cover with plastic wrap, then foil.  
Freeze overnight. 

3. Place chocolate and cream in a microwave-safe 
bowl.  Microwave on medium (50%) for 2 to 3 
minutes or until smooth, stirring with a metal 
spoon every 30 seconds.  Set aside for 15 
minutes to cool slightly. 

4. Turn pudding onto a plate.  Remove plastic wrap.  
Spoon 1/3 of the chocolate sauce over the 
pudding.  Stand for 5 minutes.  Decorate with 
strawberries, chocolate curls and cachous.  
Serve with remaining chocolate sauce. 

http://www.summerreadingclub.org.au/


7pm 
 

$15 per Adult 
 $5 per Child

                                     suestarptyltd@bigpond.com 
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                   MAINS               
      RUMP STEAK $20 

      CRUMBED LAMB CUTLET$20 
CHICKEN SCHNITZEL $18 
CHICKEN PARMIGIANA $18 

FISH & CHIPS $15 
MIXED GRILL 

All Served with Salad or Vegetables & chips 
Your choice of Gravy, Diane, Pepper or Fresh Mushroom Sauce 

  
“SPECIALS AVAILABLE EACH WEEK” 

  

KID’S MEALS 
BOWL OF CHIPS AND GRAVY 
CHICKEN STRIPS & CHIPS 

FISH & CHIPS 
  

SWEETS 
STICKY DATE PUDDING WITH BUTTERSCOTCH SAUCE 

or 
        FRESH FRUIT SALAD             

$6 
  

     



 
M 
 
ANAGER 
 
                   
                              WE THANK OUR SPONSORS FOR THEIR SUPPORT 
__________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 
 

MIDWESTERN HIGHWAY 
CARAGABAL NSW 2810 

 
PHONE 0263475270 

 

 
 
 

ROYAL HOTEL CARAGABAL 
 

 
 

Phone: 63 475 336 
Hosts:  Grant & Melissa Davey 

                                  
 
      Growing            NSW                           Member Service Centre:  1300 794 000 

the Business  Farmers      Regional Service Manager: Alix McFarland  0427773495 
  Of farming.    ASSOCIATION        Peter Toole:   Chairman     63475252 
                                                            James Clifton: Secretary/Treasurer   63476254 
 



 
YOUR INDEPENDENT SUPPLIERS OF 

 
   AG CHEM , ANIMAL HEALTH AND FARM MERCHANDISE 

 
   ON FARM AGRONOMY AND WHOLE FARM CONSULTING 

 
   FERTILIZER, BULK, BAG AND LIQUIDS 

 
   GRAIN MARKETING AND ADVISORY SERVICES 

 
   LIVESTOCK & PROPERTY MARKETING SPECIALISTS  

 
   ON FARM DELIVERY 

 

CARAGABAL BRANCH 
 

CONTACT:  
 

LARRY McDONALD: 0458 475358 or 63 475387 
 

HEAD OFFICE 
287 BOOROWA STREET 

YOUNG  NSW  2594 
 

PH:  02 63 82 6622  
www.deltaag.com.au 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Our New Studio is Open for Business! 
 

Would you like to meet some new friends, 
enjoy a friendly coffee & maybe try a new craft! 

 
Come along & see what we are doing. 

You are welcome to bring along your current craft 
project or we can help you get started on one. 

 
BYO lunch – tea & coffee supplied. 

 
Craft days are on the 1st, 3rd & 5th Tuesdays of each month 

& other times by arrangement. 
 

Quilting Services are also available or you can hire the use of my long-arm machine & do your own Quilting under 
supervision. It’s a great way to get that UFO out of storage & into use. 

 
Quilts are great if you are looking for that special personal gift for a Wedding, Baby or that someone special in your life. I 

can also print photos onto fabric for your project. 
I stock a small range of Wadding, Backings & Patchwork Fabrics & Notions.  

 
For more information contact Wanda Taylor - 63475254  

 
 
 

http://www.deltaag.com.au/


Merry Christmas from 
the Staff & 
Students of 

Caragabal Public 
School. 

Have a safe holiday! 

 


